LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

November 12, 2009
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were six guests Linda Reed, Assistant Principal; and Mikki Bland, Media Specialist, Primary teachers; Pam Goodin, Sally Leonard and Kim Fox.
The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

Minutes of the October 15, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting were reviewed.  10-011 motion to accept the minutes was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the October 27, 2009, Called SBDM Council Meeting were reviewed.  10-012 motion to accept the minutes was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Jill McIntyre.   Motion carried.

Replacements of math textbooks were discussed. The kindergarten, first and second grade teachers are all in agreement that our recently adopted Houghton Mifflin Harcourt math series is not meeting the needs of our students. Examples presented were: fact practice, materials are not available, lessons are not arranged in a way that is suitable for classroom presentation and students and teachers alike find it boring.  Our teachers are currently pulling for other resources to try and meet the needs of our students.

Linda Reed presented to the SBDM Council an article recently published in the KY Teacher. 
This article was highlighting the impact that “Singapore Math” is having on Fayette and Marshall County, in Kentucky.  Mrs. Reed informed the staff that she had attended a brief introduction of the program at a previous KAGE conference and liked what she saw.  Mrs. Lewis will ask staff to form a focus group to see what they find out about the Singapore Math program.  Mrs. Lewis will also try and acquire funding for substitutes so our focus group can see this program in action.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that we don’t have to continue to purchase The Houghton Mifflin Harcourt program; we are able to purchase from any current text books vendors as long as we have the funding. 
Mikki Bland, Media Specialist explained to the SBDM Council her goal for the year as Media Specialist is to: obtain more teacher resource materials for math, science and social studies, continue to update technology as it becomes available (currently looking at the option of going wireless) continue to purchase and upgrade the selection of books available to our students.  The SBMD Council was pleased with the progress of our Media Center and expressed their appreciation for a job well done.

Linda Reed, Title One Coordinator presented the 2009-2010 Title One Budget to the SBDM Council for approval.  10-013 Motion was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge to accept the Title One Budget as presented.  Motion Carried.
Mrs. Lewis, discussed with the SBDM Council the information she received from our Advanced Education Review formally known as the Standard Assessment Report. The QAR interview took place on October 28th and 29th.  The official report has not been posted at this time.

The SBDM Council reviewed the completed Implementation and Impact Check list for 2009.  The information for our Implementation and Impact Check was obtained from our Consolidated School Improvement Plan. 

New Bylaw: Request for Council Records was presented to the SBDM Council for the second read.  The Council reviewed and discussed the new by-law. 10-14 Motion was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge to accept the new by-law. Motion Carried.
Revised Per Pupil Budgets were presented to the SBDM Council for approval.  The new budgets reflect the loss of revenue due to the decrease in student enrollment.  The SBDM Council approved the revised budgets by consensus.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that the district has acquired Compass Learning.  The first training session for staff will be November 20th.
Teacher Survey results were presented to SBDM Council. The council discussed all questions on the survey.  Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that several good suggestions were presented through the survey. ILT team will discuss shared leadership and teacher support for our technology in place will be added.
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Financial reports for October were presented to the SBDM Council for review.
The meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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